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But you didn't do any digging that day? 

No. To the best of my knowledge, Bob, I, I don't recall, I 
don't recall digging more than five holes myself. And I think 
the ones that I dug were individual holes, ya know. No, no, no 
long, large ones, no--well, what I mean is trenches. I know 
Rossi dug two, two or three trenches. I know Cram dug two or 
three trenches. Trenches meaning where you could probably put 
two, three or four bodies into. 

Did they know what they were digging for, did they know that 
it was for burying people? 

I don't know, I don't know. There was never, there was never, 
ya know, here, ya know, you, when you asked was any of this 
stuff discussed, it, it was just like with the sex thing, when 
we got into the sex thing, we didn't discuss the sex thing, ya 
know. All, all I'd have to do like in the morning when I, 
when, uh, when he came, Michael Rossi come in to wake me up, 
all I'd have to do is throw my covers back. I didn't have to 
say "get on it" or do anything to it, he would just 
automatically go ahead and do it. There, there was so many 
things that were just taken for granted or automatically done 
that were not, ya know, like Rossi, ya know, after this, this 
episode where I, uh, I had been bombed and I had told him, I 
said well, ya know, because like both of them we would all get 
into it, and he said "yeah, well we have all known it for some 
time". 

None of it was ever spoken? 

And then, then I, well they never said anything to each other, 
but they both knew the other one was doin' it, see. But then, 
then, uh, of course, they never admitted to it--whether they 
got into it with each other, because there was that time, ya 
know, when I come home and there was, when I come in from out 
of town and I know they were both there and I knew there was 
parties in the house, and wondered if it was parties with 
broads or just parties between the two of them there. Or with 
other individuals. Because there' ve been occasions when would 
come home and find two or three other people there that I 
didn't even know. 




